
 

 Autumn Term – October 2018 

NewsLetter 
 

DATES TO 

REMEMBER 

Monday 5th November: 
Term commences 

 

Wed 7 Nov 18: 
Bonfire Night & Talent 

Show – 5.30 pm 

 

Fri 23rd Nov 18: 
Parent Meetings 

 
Fri 14th Dec 18: 

Carol Service – 2.15 pm 
 

Fri 14th Dec 18: 
School finishes – 3.00 pm 

 

Please book 
appointments for 

Parents Meeting from 
Monday 12th November 

with Lara 
 

Dear Parents, 
You will note that this half-term edition of the CAEA Newsletter contains a variety of 
announcements and events of interest. We want especially to direct your attention to 
our Bonfire Night, which takes place on Wednesday evening, 7 November. Please note 
that the proceeds from the evening will be donated to a variety of charities supported by 
the school. 
 
Please note that the proceedings begin at approximately 5:30, at which time our 
traditional barbecue will take place. The students will be well fed, and, we note, that 
parents are invited to purchase the burgers and other delights. (Well, we did note that 
this is for charity!) 
 
After the barbecue, many of our students will perform in our “Showcase of Musical 
Talents.” This will involve a large number of our very talented students, and we are really 
pleased to note that they have been rehearsing with great gusto over the last few weeks. 
Do, please, come and support them. 
 
Upon the arrival of the local Fire Department, the Bonfire will be lit shortly after 7:00. 
This will be a truly wonderful evening, and we do hope that the entire CAEA community 
will attend. 
 
In the meantime, we do wish everyone a safe and happy half-term break. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Kim Salthouse                          Dr Duncan Rollo 
Head of School                                Principal 

This year’s production is Mary Poppins 
The auditions are fast approaching and will be held on the first week back after half 
term.  Any students interested in a speaking role in the play will be issued with an audition 
pack.  In here they will find the songs we would like them to sing for their 
audition.  Anybody wanting a main role will be required to sing and perform a small section 
from the script. Auditions will be held on Friday 9th November during the school day. 
Links to the songs to rehearse can be found on youtube: 

Child’s role: 
Perfect Nanny https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1uOvmcHvMK4 

Female main role 
Supercalifragilistic:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q_RJ_R-WoZ4 
Practically Perfect: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jZDXuTGBsqs 

Male main role 
Chim Chiminea:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e10f9LJ-B_A  (Start track at 35 
seconds) 
A Man has a Dream:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X3wzbM9jjNk 
 We are very excited to hear what the students have to offer and are looking forward to 
the audition process 
 Rebecca Widdowson 
Teacher of Music 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q_RJ_R-WoZ4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e10f9LJ-B_A


 

  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAEA is participating in The Samaritans’ Purse Operation Christmas Child's Shoebox Project 2018.  It is part of a 
worldwide community of many thousands of supporters. 
In 2017, this Operation Christmas Child global community delivered an amazing 11 million shoebox gifts to children 
in more than 100 countries. 
 
Our Unit Awards Scheme group will be helping to organise this year's collection of boxes. 
As last year, we will be delivering our shoeboxes to the Processing Centre in Ipswich on the morning of Monday 
19th November. 
 
Please, could all the OCC Boxes be in school no later than Friday 16th November. 
 
We are asking everyone in CAEA to make up a shoebox for this 
worthwhile cause. They are really fun to do. 
Leaflets on how to do this will be available in school and in all the 
students’ half term report envelopes. 
 
Thank you in anticipation of your kindness. 
 
Anne Shaul  

Thank you for returning the forms.  The good news is that your student is now 
signed up for the Duke of Edinburgh Award. I will be having discussion with 
the students about the different sections that will be undertaken. As you are 
aware the Duke of Edinburgh requires a lot of practice; therefore, I am asking 
students to stay from 4.00 pm -5.00pm on Thursday’s to work on their 
expedition.  Without this training students will not be able to carry out the 
reward. Any more information do not hesitate to contact me.  

Kind regards,  

Daniel Stott    

 
Bonfire Night – Wednesday 7th 

November 2018 
On the evening of Bonfire Night the Student 
Council will be selling crisps, sweets, 
popcorn and glow sticks. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 



 
Art Trip 

On Thursday 27th September, 1SL and 2CS art groups visited 3 acclaimed 
churches in the local area. They were St. Mary at Dennington, St. Mary 
at Woolpit and St. Andrew at Tostock.  
 
These churches had been singled out for their impressive medieval 
interiors that included beautifully carved bench ends and richly 
decorated ceilings and walls.  
 
However, the main purpose of the visit was to discover the ancient 
tradition of the Greenman through its sculptural representations. 
Students were given the opportunity to see first-hand these remarkable 
ancient works of art found on fonts, pews, hammerbeams and over 
exterior entrances.  
 
Students were able to use these examples as a primary source for 
sketching and taking photographs for recording research in their art 
sketchbooks. The students and staff would also like to thank Mrs 
Beadman for her assistance in co-ordinating the trip. 
 
Mr Lloyd 
Art Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

Greshams Cross Country Trip 

Once again we loaded up the minibus and set off on our trek to North Norfolk for the annual cross-country 
event at Gresham’s prep school in Holt. The weather had been glorious all week; we set off under a cloud 
of fog and drizzle! Fortunately the fog had lifted by the time we arrived and conditions for running were 
perfect. We joined the thousand or so other 
students and prepared ourselves for the races.  
All the runners did themselves and the school 
proud trying their best and managing to 
complete the course without stopping, with 
those who competed last year improving on 
their positions. The highlight of the day was 
seeing Bella Whall finish 15th in her race, 
beating nearly 300 other students.  
 
We’re already looking forward to next year’s 
competition, and hoping for some even higher 
placed finishes. 
 
Mr Steward 
PE Teacher  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student Council have 
been hard at work 
organising numerous 
events for the 2018/19 
school year and we 
were delighted with 
the participation in raising funds for ‘Jeans for Genes’ day — £53.40 was raised and has been sent to aid the 
work carried out by the charity.   
 

 
 
 
 

Friday 17th November 2018 
BBC Children in Need exists to change the lives of disadvantaged children 
and young people across the UK. Our vision is that every child in the UK has 
a safe, happy and secure childhood and the chance to reach their potential. 
(BBC, 2018) 
 
Children in Need is fast approaching and Centre Academy East Anglia will be once again getting behind the 
appeal. We believe in the great work they do across the UK and think that every young person deserves the 
best possible chance in life. On Friday 16th November we are asking students to wear spots for a £1 donation.  

 

Shop  We are also going to have a  

where students can buy items from other students. These items will be moderately 
priced, and we are asking students to donate items that they no longer want or use. 
 
Thank you for you continued support on these important matters. 
 
Daniel Stott. 
Head of Student Council. 

 

Friday 23rd November 2018 
We will be hosting a boot sale at the school, part of the program 
on our Parent Meetings Day.  We are asking students to bring in 
old toys, gadgets and any other items to be sold within their class. 
Students will also have the opportunity to buy cakes and other 
tasty treats. All the money raised will go towards this year’s school 
production of Mary Poppins.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
  



 
 
 

Please be aware that boarding staff are officially on duty 
on a Sunday evening at 7.00 pm.  Please could any 
communication regarding trains or general boarding 
questions be made during the week and not during the 
weekend.  Sending texts to either confirm or decline 
train pick up is appreciated.  However, texts and phone 
calls which require decision-making should be made 
during the school week.  Please also be aware that if 
your child requires collection from the station on a 
Sunday night, this should be arranged previously with 
Mr Thompson/Mrs Dent, as there are limited seats.  The 
Sunday train collection is between 7.00 and 7.30 pm in 
order for the care staff to be back at school for the other 
students arriving. 
Mr Thompson – Coach House: 
01449 738922/07555 416 172 
Mr Stott – Main House:  
01449 736404/07847 719 073 
Mrs Dent – Main House: 
01449 736404/07555 416 173 
 

Please could all medical appointments/absences be 
reported before 9.00 am to the School Office.  Please 
contact the school each day your child is absent; contact 
by email is fine. 
 

If the illness is more than 5 school days we require a 
Doctor’s Certificate. 
 

➢ If you child requires any medication, please ensure that this 
is handed into the office or to Mrs Beadman. Medication 
will need to be in its original packet along with the relevant 
paperwork.  The item must be clearly labelled with the 
students name and the instructions of administration. 

➢  
➢ Students must not be sent to school if they have a 

fever/sickness or are feeling ill. Students should be 
fever/sickness free for 48 hours before returning to school 
to protect other students from contact with potentially 
contagious illnesses. Parents will be contacted by the 
medical staff on duty if a child shows symptoms of illness 
while in school. 
 

AUTUMN TERM 2018 
 

➢ Monday 5th Nov 2018 – Term Commences 
➢ Wednesday 7th Nov 2018 – Bonfire Night & Talent Show – 

5.30pm 
➢ Friday 23rd Nov 2018 – Parent Meetings 
➢ Friday 14th Dec 2018 – Carol Service – 2.15pm 
➢ Friday 14th Dec 2018 – School Finish 3.00pm 
➢ Monday 7th Jan 2019 – Term Commences 

 
 


